


over crowding of a property will create safety hazards and goes against the Region’s Vision 
Zero.  

• Changing the existing property setback of 32 Montana will negatively alter the enjoyment, 
lighting (both natural and man made) and sightlines of the adjacent properties. Any 
additional structure should fall within single level construction to fall in line with existing 
outbuildings (sheds and garages). The proposal for 32 Montana is set too far back and too 
tall. 

• The City has a very limited supply of smaller residential homes with attached green space, 
such as the type of homes on Montana Cres. Purchasers or renters looking for a home that 
is affordable and has a yard is in high demand. These properties allow residents with pets 
and/or children a safe and enclosed outdoor space, something condo buildings often do 
not. Allowing 32 Montana to develop its land is essentially converting this property into 
more of a condo style or multi-residential dwelling, something the City already has 
significant construction volumes. The City does not need more residential units but homes, 
places where people can live and this includes the enjoyment of an outdoor space. 

• I question the previous building inspections completed by the City’s Building department 
for the current duplex modifications. Either the inspector missed some items or changes 
were made after final inspection. I would strongly support a re-evaluation of the 
compliance of the duplex standards. One of the noted concerns is the new side entrance 
has improper riser heights from the precast step to the door threshold, no landing, handrail, 
the gas venting is also a trip hazard and the venting apears too close a building opening. See 
photo attached. Perhaps before allowing further construction the existing building code 
compliance should be achieved.  

 
Overall, I think it is very clear that making a zoning variance for the current proposal at 32 Montana 
is harmful to the surrounding community and property owners and only benefits the owner of 32 
Montana Cres. If these owner want to expand their rental investment portfolio I strongly suggest to 
purchase another property that can accommodate their development dreams without ruining the 
adjacent homes. I also believe the past compliance of the owner clearly displays that they are not 
well suited to manage a multi-unit residential property and approving it will be reckless. Lastly the 
safety concerns raised and the lack of proper infrastructure clearly shows the City is not prepared 
for this type of development nor the precedent it will set for this neighbourhood and that approving 
the zoning variance will affirm that the City and this Committee are now aware and accepting of 
these risks and financial loses.  
 
Thank you for hearing my concerns, 
 
Joel Van Es 
I can be reached at and  
 



 




